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Dear Parents,





Welcome to Primary 7!
What a busy year we have ahead! As Primary 7s they have the opportunity this year to take on lots of different areas of responsibility. Already, Prefects, House Captains and P7 representatives for various committees have been announced giving Primary 7 lots of opportunities to take on positions of responsibility and develop their team work, leadership and organisational skills amongst others. It has been great to see how already, they have risen to the challenge and additional responsibility these roles provide.
Our topic this term is a book study of The Garbage King by Elizabeth Laird. The main curricular focuses of our project are language, social studies and technology.  As the book is set in Ethiopia, the children will be learning about the geography, culture and lifestyle of Ethiopians and comparing it to Scotland. The children will also be developing their skills in designing and building 3D objects demonstrating movement and energy transfer.

In Maths the topics we will be covering are: whole numbers- developing our understanding of place value; developing efficient strategies for adding and subtracting numbers mentally; multiplying and dividing 3-4 digit numbers by both 1 & 2 digits and symmetry. We will also be continuing with Big Maths each day which develops their mental maths skills and helps them to create links between maths concepts and see the patterns that occur in maths.
In Language we will be continuing with our active spelling programme, starting by revising spelling rules. In reading we will be developing our understanding of texts through looking for clues in the text that give us information on character, plot and setting and developing our summarising skills.
In writing this term the children will be learning to write a variety of different types of functional and imaginative texts and will continue to improve their writing through the use of V(vocabulary), C (connectives), O (openers) and P (punctuation).
You can help your child at home by asking them about their project, practising times tables and encouraging them to read a variety of texts for enjoyment. 

Some other useful information:
· Homework: Spelling, maths and sometimes topic homework will be given out every Monday and is to be handed in on a Thursday. If you have any comments regarding your child’s homework please feel free to write a note beside your child’s work.
· Reading: Will be heard each week. Please talk with your child about their reading at home, encouraging them to talk about the characters, plot and themes. Could you please sign your child’s reading record when you have heard them read.
· Our timetable: We have gym on a Wednesday and a Thursday. Can you please ensure your child has appropriate gym kit for these days.
We visit the school library every second Thursday, where the children will have the opportunity to borrow a book. Please can you remind your child to have their reading book in their bags on Thursday ready to exchange. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns. I look forward to meeting you at Parents’ Evening at the end of September.
 Miss Hodge

